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Keep up on happenings between 
newsletters!  Check out  
HistoricDuckpond.com and  
Duckpond Neighborhood on  
Facebook.   

general meeting 
 

Monday, Feb. 27, 2017 
7:00—7:30 p.m. Meeting 
7:30—9 p.m.  Program 
First United Methodist Church 
419 NE 1st Street  
Fellowship Hall 

agenda 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Approval of Minutes, Nov. 2016 
Treasurer’s Report 
 

Program:   
Denise Debusk, Environmental & Com-
munity Horticulture Extension Agent 
 

DNA Elections  
 

CRIME REPORT 

Gainesville Police Department 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

bƻǘŜΥ .Ŝ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ HistoricDuckpond.com 
ŦƻǊ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜƴŘŀΦ 

 

DNA News is published four times 
a year, just prior to general meetings. 
All neighborhood residents are welcome 
and encouraged to attend meetings. 
Tentative date for the next meeting 
after our Feb. 27th meeting is April 18. 

DNA Meeting, Mon. Feb 27th:  
Why Landscapes Fail: Too Much, Too Little, Too Late! 

also: Election of DNA Officers and Board 

 The next general meeting of 
the Duckpond Neighborhood As-
sociation will be on Monday night, 
Feb. 27th at 7 pm.  Come join us!  
Special presentation by Denise 
DeBusk, “Why Landscapes Fail: 
Too Much, Too Little, Too Late!”  
Denise is the Environmental and 
Community Horticulture Exten-
sion Agent with UF/IFAS Extension 
Alachua County.  She graduated 

from UF with a Doctorate in Plant 
Medicine (DPM), making her a 
bonafide plant doctor. She also 
has a Master’s degree in Science 
Education and Bachelor’s degree 
in Entomology and Nematology 
from UF. She is a Board Certified 
Entomologist (BCE) with the Ento-
mological Society of America. 
 Her varied work experience 

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ нύ 

Spring Promenade coming March 11 

 ōȅ aŜƭŀƴƛŜ .ŀǊǊ 
 

 The Spring Promenade will 
return to the Duckpond Neighbor-
hood on March 11 after an ab-
sence of a year. It will only be for 
one day again, with no evening 
tours and no extra events. Several 
of us can remember when the Fri-
day night tour was an elegant 
night with refreshments and mu-
sic. We could wear our prettiest 

Spring dresses and men wore 
suits. On Saturday and Sunday an 
antique fair was held in the Thom-
as Center and homemade sand-
wiches were sold. People who 
attended the Friday night tour and 
wanted to see the houses in day 
light could use their evening tick-
ets to see the houses again. That 
was when five groups helped put 
on tours. Now most of the work is 

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ оύ 
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PresidentΩs Corner 
Dear Duckpond residents, 
 
 Now that the warner weather 
has arrived (or did it ever leave?) we 
look forward to planning our Spring 
Picnic. If you enjoy the picnic, please 
volunteer to help with this. As of 
now we have April 9 as our potential 
picnic day, but that is not set in 
stone. Please email us if you think 
there is a reason to choose another 
day, and if we don’t hear from any-
one, feel free pencil in that day on 
your calendar, that is, if you have a 
calendar. If you don’t have one I will 
gladly give you one since I literally 
received 16 wall calendars from vari-
ous non-profit organizations. 
(Despite the flood of free calendars 
the calendar that I have on the wall is 
one that my sister gave me for 
Christmas that shows different bun-
nies every month.) 
 In terms of volunteers, we also 
need Board members. Jane Fowler is 
leaving the Board and we only have a 
small Board so her absence will be a 
huge loss especially since she helped 
with so many activities. She prom-
ised to continue to help, but she 
won’t be present at the Board 

meetings where we plan and discuss 
events. Several of our Board mem-
bers travel in the summer and many 
of our newsletter distributors are 
often gone as well so don’t think you 
can’t join the Board because you 
travel If you can attend 4 or 5 Board 
meetings and 4 general meetings 
that last around 2 hours that means 
a total volunteer requirement of 18 
hours in one year that is all that is 
expected of you. We are really easy 
on absences too. 
 If you are willing to serve on the 
Board please attend our meeting on 
Monday, February 27th when we will 
have elections. If you are unable to 
attend the meeting let us know and 
we will be sure that you are nominat-
ed. If you know of someone who 
would like to join the Board please 
be sure the person knows we are 
electing officers and Board members 
at our meeting on February 27th 
Hope to see you then. 
 
   Melanie Barr 
   President  
   Duckpond Neighborhood  
   Association 

 2nd Annual Menagerie in  
Motion Kinetic Derby 

 

 This year the Active Streets Alli-
ance will hold the 2nd Annual Me-
nagerie in Motion Kinetic Derby at 
Depot Park on Sunday, February 25. 
 Kinetic Sculptures are human 
powered works of art custom built 
for the derby. They can be up to 35 
feet in length, 8 feet wide, 10 feet 
tall, and powered by as few as 2 
team mates to a maximum of 12. 
 For more information or to reg-
ister:  www.menagerieInMotion.org 
 
 

Neighborhood VPK Providers 
 

  The Duckpond is home to many 
families with young children and we 
are extremely fortunate to have two 
great early learning options right 
here in the neighborhood.  VPK is 
Florida’s Voluntary PreKindergarten 
program, which provides 540 hours 
of free instruction to help young 
children build a strong foundation 
for learning. Children must live in 
Florida and be 4 years old on or be-
fore Sept. 1 of the current school 
year, regardless of family income.   
 Both of these schools serve chil-
dren from ages 6 weeks to 5 years in 
well-equipped classrooms with low 
teacher/student ratios.  For more 
information contact: 
 

First United Methodist Preschool 
  419 NE 1st Street  
  352-373-0108  
  lwinters@fumcgnv.org  
  fumcgnv.org 
Holy Trinity Episcopal School 
  301 N Main Street  
  352-377-2290     
  htesgnv.org 
Florida Office of Early Learning 
  www.floridaearlylearning.com/
voluntary_pre_k.aspx  

includes: science teacher, exten-
sion information specialist, and 
pest management consultant for 
the Navy. Denise’s programming 
focus is coordinating the Master 
Gardener program and teaching 
about Florida-Friendly Landscap-

ing™ and sustainable edible land-
scaping.  
 Also, this meeting will feature 
the annual election of officers and 
board members of the Duckpond 
Neighborhood Association.   

DNA Meeting Feb. 27 
ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ мύ 

mailto:lwinters@fumcgnv.org
http://www.floridaearlylearning.com/voluntary_pre_k.aspx
http://www.floridaearlylearning.com/voluntary_pre_k.aspx
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New Years on 5th Ave. submitted photo 

 

done by the Thomas Center Asso-
ciates. 
 This year there will be five 
houses on tour that were built 
from 1894 to 1949, including two 
houses built in the 1920s. We will 
also see the newly renovated 
Building B wing of the Thomas 
Center that was originally complet-
ed in 1928. That wing was the ho-
tel wing and opened with great 
fanfare due to newspaper report-
ers from around the state covering 
the opening day on January 10 
1928. The hotel was eventually 
closed and converted into a branch 
of Santa Fe College. When Santa 
Fe moved west the building was 
abandoned, but thanks to a Bicen-
tennial grant and help from the 

newly formed Historic Gainesville 
Inc. organization it was renovated 
and used by the City for office 
space. It has not had a major up-
date since the mid 1970s so most 
of Building B is now 40 years old. 
 Tickets cost $20 and will in-
clude a program with the history 
of the houses and the dates of 
construction and remodeling, and 
names of the original and present 
owners. Tickets are available at the 
Thomas Center the day of the 
event only, which will be held from 
10:00 AM to 4:00 PM. Start early 
and wear your walking shoes since 
you will be trekking all over the 
neighborhood. Be sure to tell your 
friends about the tour too so they 
don’t miss it. After 40 years it is 
now one day only, so there is no 
second chance to make the event 
if you can’t attend it on Saturday. 

Spring Promenade όŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ 
ŦǊƻƳ ǇΦ мύ 

Artwalk 
 

 Artwalk is a free monthly, self
-guided tour of downtown galler-
ies, businesses, and outdoor spac-
es that consists of exciting visual 
art, live performances, and other 
events. The next one will be Fri-
day, February 24, from 7 to 10 pm.  
It is held downtown, usually on 
the last Friday of the month 
(except this month, of course).   
 Artwalk showcases local 
artists, provides attractions at 
downtown businesses, and is a fun 
way for community members and 
visitors to learn about local artists 
and see their art first hand. 
 You can obtain free maps of 
the stops on Artwalk at the Art-
walk booth at the Bo Diddley Com-
munity Plaza that shows the busi-
nesses and the artists who will be 
featured that night. The maps will 
also be available at any site where 
an artist is stationed. 
 To learn more about the lat-
est news on Artwalk please check 
their Facebook page, or go to art-
walkgainesville.com.   

 
 
 
 
For the courtesy and safety 

of all —  
 

Remember 
the  
Leash Law!  

Dale was in charge of the Spiced Tea; Joanne poured the Scarlet O’Haras; Da-
vid greeted at the door.  North East Fifth Avenue neighbors (between 7th St & 
9th St) enjoyed Janice’s fruitcake, Tim’s pecan tarts, great conversation, and 
the company of one another on the afternoon of New Year‘s Day. 
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Jest Fest - April 9 
 

 A stellar line-up of thrilling 
daredevils and laughable 
buffoons "strut and fret their time 
upon the stage." The Historic 
Thomas Center and Garden hosts 
5 stage locations both indoors 
and out for an amazing fun-filled 
festival. World-famous perform-
ers like The Flying Wallendas and 
Avner the Eccentric amaze and 
astound audiences of all ages. Ad-
mission is free. Jest Fest! is an ex-
perience not to be missed! 
 
 

Bo Diddley Plaza Events 
 

FarmerΩs Market:   
Farmers Market every Wednes-
day from 4 to 7 pm. Get your sea-
sonal veggies, baked goods, 
bread, pretzels, prepared food, 
local art, and more! 
 
Yoga:  Join Kate Motto on Mon-
days from 6 to 7 pm for yoga at 
the Bo Diddley Community Plaza. 
Beginner friendly, and all levels of 
practice are welcome. A mat, as 
well as a towel or blanket, drink-
ing water, and comfortable cloth-
ing are recommended. Free and 
open to the community, with do-
nations appreciated. 
 
Lunchtime Jazz Mix:  
Every Tuesday and Thursday from 
11-1, jazz music is piped through 
the speakers. It makes a relaxing 
low-key place to bring your lunch 
and get some fresh air. 

Community Forum on  
Stormwater Policy 

 The Alachua County Depart-
ment of Environmental Protection 
is proposing a new stormwater 
policy.  A community forum to dis-
cuss the proposed policy and its 
impact is planned for some time in 
late March or early April.  Details 
will be announced on Alachua 
County’s website and in the 
Gainesville Sun. 
 Our very own Sweetwater 
Branch creek and the sheetflow 
wetland restoration at the north 
end of Payne’s Prairie were among 
the county’s early municipal pro-
jects that address revisions in 
stormwater treatment policy.  The 
projects were coordinated and 
funded by the city, county and 
state. 
 In 2002 the Florida Depart-
ment of Environmental Protection 
(FDEP) ruled the Duckpond’s 
Sweetwater Branch and Payne’s 
Prairie’s Alachua Sink were non-
compliant for high levels of nitro-
gen. This was important because 
Sweetwater Branch drains to the 
Alachua Sink, a 14-acre lake, 

whose sinkhole joins with the Flor-
idan aquifer, the source of our re-
gion’s drinking water. Geologically, 
Payne’s Prairie is a 16,000-acre 
sinkhole. Assessment and restora-
tion plans were made and in 2012 
the ambitious sheetflow restora-
tion project was begun. A variety 
of stormwater improvements were 
made including re-engineering 
Sweetwater Branch, the Duck-
pond’s perimeter and bottom, 
GRU’s Main Street Water Reclama-
tion Facility to reduce levels of 
phosphorus, and a 125 acre water 
enhancement wetland, featuring a 
mile-long sheetflow distribution 
channel that restores the natural 
filtration to over 1300 acres of 
wetlands on the Prairie. The pro-
ject included several recreational 
features such as hiking trails along 
the soil mounds (berms) that form 
the newly constructed wetland. 
These trails have become popular 
for birding and viewing other wild-
life.  
 The community forum will 
feature a moderator-led panel dis-

cussion. Panelists 
will include environ-
mental scientists, 
developers and 
builders.  I hope to 
see you there. 
  
{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ  
DŜƻǊƎŜ tŀǇŀŘƛ  
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Cockroaches  ōȅ /ƘŀǊƭƛŜ /ƻǾŜƭƭ 

 “It’s not a sin to have cock-
roaches, but it is a sin to keep 
cockroaches.”  I don’t know the 
source of that old saw; but the 
presence of roaches in the home is 
generally equated with sloppy 
housekeeping – especially in the 
kitchen.  These fast-moving insects 
are among the oldest known by 
fossil evidence: about 250 million 
years, to be exact.  They are in the 
Order Blattoidea and have an in-

complete metamorphosis. They 
exhibit characteristics that have 
served them well for so long: flat 
body, repellant grease layer on the 
body, fleetness of foot, reclusive 
habits, and adaptable food prefer-
ences.  They eat not only scraps 
and crumbs left by other animals 
(including us), but various plant 
materials and even the paste in 
bookbindings.  Here in north Flori-
da the weather pattern favors do-
mociliary roach species (those in-
festing buildings) surviving winter 
outdoors and moving from one 
home to another.  There are many 
kinds of cockroaches in the world, 
with sizes up to two inches long 
(Brazilians), and some that are 
winged and others that are wing-
less.  Fortunately only a few spe-
cies readily invade houses.  Here 
are some. 

 Probably the most familiar 
species is the reddish-brown 
American Cockroach, tŜǊƛǇƭŀƴŜǘŀ 
ŀƳŜǊƛŎŀƴŀ (Fig. 1) which favors 
first floors but will also be found 
on upper floors.  It is a bit over an 
inch long and usually hides out 
during the day behind baseboards 
and in other secluded places.  Its 
almost identical relative, the Aus-
tralian Cockroach (tŜǊƛǇƭŀƴŜǘŀ ŀǳǎπ
ǘǊŀƭŀǎƛŀŜ) (Fig. 2), can be distin-
guished by a narrow yellow streak 
along the front edge of the fore-
wing near the wing base, absent in 
the American.  It is not rare in 
Gainesville.  One I’ve not seen yet 
here in the nearly 13 years of our 
Duckpond tenure is the very black-
ish brown, short-winged Oriental 
Cockroach (.ƭŀǧŀ ƻǊƛŜƴǘŀƭƛǎ) (not 
shown).  I used to see them out-
doors in summertime in Louisville, 
KY and commonly indoors, but I 
have yet to see one in Gainesville.   

 One found very commonly 
around here, but mostly outdoors 
under boards and rocks, is the 
nearly wingless brown “Palmetto 
Bug”, which is really a roach called 
the Florida Woods Cockroach 
(9ǳǊȅŎƻǝǎ ƅƻǊƛŘŀƴŀύ  (Fig. 3).  It 
prefers moist areas outside and 
only rarely enters houses.  It lives 
under logs, boards, rocks and in 
palm tree thatch.  It is not really a 
danger or nuisance, but it can 

shoot a foul-smelling fluid over a 
foot when disturbed. 

 The German Cockroach or 
“Waterbug” (.ƭŀǘŜƭƭŀ ƎŜǊƳŀƴƛŎŀ) 
(Fig. 4) is smaller than these oth-
ers, is a less reddish or blackish 
brown.  It readily invades homes, 
and is considered to be an im-
portant household pest.  Females 
carry their egg cases until they 
hatch 
while 
the 
other 
spe-
cies do 
not 
do 
this.  
They can breed in huge numbers in 
poorly maintained kitchens. 
 Roaches are really clean and 
careful animals and are not known 
to transmit diseases to humans 
except in very rare cases.  They 
indicate filthy human living condi-
tions, and have been known to 
nibble on comatose people in 
squalid environments.  Control is 
by means of bait traps and persis-
tent sprays available from garden 
and hardware stores.  One famous 
roach control researcher once said 
“The only way to get rid of cock-
roaches is to step on ‘em!” 

Fig. 1. American Cockroach 

Fig. 2.  Australian Cockroach 

Fig. 3.  Florida Woods Cockroach 
(ñPalmetto Bugò)  

Fig. 4.  German Cockroach 
(ñWaterbugò)  
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Matheson Museum  

 

 The Matheson Museum 
is located at 513 E University 
Avenue, and their regular 
hours are 11 a.m. - 4 p.m., 
Tuesday - Saturday.  More 
information is at  
www.mathesonmuseum.org 
 
 Exhibition:  
River of Dreams:  
The St. Johns and its Springs: 
ends June 24, free  
This original exhibition exam-
ines Floridians' past, present 
and future relationship with 
the St. Johns River and its 
springs.  
 
 Talk:  
Stamped from the Beginning:  
The Definitive History of Rac-
ist Ideas in America: Feb. 25 
2 p.m. – FREE  
Dr. Ibram X. Kendi, University 
of Florida Assistant Professor 
of African American History 
and winner of the 2016 Na-
tional Book Award for Nonfic-
tion, will discuss his new 
book, Stamped from the Be-
ginning: The Definitive History 
of Racist Ideas in America. A 
book signing will follow his 
presentation.  
 
 Book Launch:  
The Gulf: The Making of An 
American Sea: March 19 
2 p.m. – FREE  
Dr. Jack E. Davis, award-
winning author and Professor 
of Environmental History at 
the University of Florida, 
launches his new book, The 
Gulf: The Making of An Ameri-
can Sea. A book signing will 
follow Dr. Davis's talk.   

Working Together to Move Forward 
While Honoring the Past -  

An Invitation to the Duckpond  
Neighborhood Association  

 The Thomas Center has long been a 
vital part of historic downtown Gaines-
ville and the surrounding Duckpond 
neighborhood. The Thomas Center Asso-
ciates have a mission dedicated to main-
taining, enhancing and promoting this 
wonderful site.  We do this through our 
membership dues and donations to our 
gardens and museum rooms. We reach 
out to the greater Gainesville community 
through our school tours and other tour 
options.  Special events such as our Jingle 
Bell Ball and Spring Promenade, acquaint 
the greater community with not only the 
Center, but the historic area that sur-
rounds it.  
 I had the very good fortune to live in 
the Duckpond neighborhood in the 1990s 
and raise my children there. I still have 
fond memories of a growing and vibrant 
historic district. During those years, I 
served on the board of Historic Gaines-
ville, Inc. and our family held membership 
in the Thomas Center Associates. Many of 
your neighbors are already members of 
the Thomas Center Associates and some 
serve on our Board of Directors.  As the 
current President of the Thomas Center 
Associates, I am offering all DNA mem-
bers an opportunity to join us, not only as 

members of the organization but as 
members on our Board of Directors.  
 Homeowners and DNA members 
with an interest in supporting the most 
pivotal historic structure in the neighbor-
hood, would be most welcome to serve 
with other like-minded members of the 
community. Together we can assure that 
our crown jewel and its neighboring his-
toric district remain the vital elements of 
the Gainesville Community we have al-
ways known them to be.  
 LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
¢ƘƻƳŀǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜǎ ŀǎ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜΣ 
ǿǿǿΦǘƘƻƳŀǎŎŜƴǘŜǊŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜǎΦƻǊƎ ǿƘŜǊŜ 
ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŬƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴ 
ƻǳǊ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ  
 {ƘƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ōŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴ 
ŘŜǇǘƘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŀǎ ŀ .ƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ {ŀƴŘȅ YǊŀƳŜǊΣ ŎƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ƴƻƳƛƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀǘ 
ǎǎƪǊŀƳŜǊуϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀπ
ǝƻƴΦ !ƭƭ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ .ƻŀǊŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ¢/! ōƻŀǊŘΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ 
ƴƻǘŜΥ  .ƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜǎΦ 
 Thank you for all you already do and 
for considering this opportunity to fur-
ther serve. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
Ellyn A. Radson 
President  
Thomas Center 
Associates, Inc 

http://www.thomascenterassociates.org
mailto:sskramer8@gmail.com
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 duckpond neighborhood advertising    

!Ř ƎƻŜǎ ƘŜǊŜ !Ř ƎƻŜǎ ƘŜǊŜ 

UNIQUITIES 
Consignment Shop 
526 N. MAIN STREET 

352-672-6001 
UniquitiesConsignment@outlook.com 
facebook.com/UniquitiesConsignment 

Lorin Winters 
Director 

352.213.0357 
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DNA News ƛǎ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŦƻǳǊ ǝƳŜǎ ŀ 
ȅŜŀǊΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΦ  
!ƭƭ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ 
ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΦ   
 

Do you have ŀƴ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘΣ 
ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ŀǊǝŎƭŜΣ ƻǊ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ 
ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΚ  LŦ ǎƻΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ 
ōƻŀǊŘ5b!ϪƎƻƻƎƭŜƎǊƻǳǇǎΦŎƻƳΦ  
¸ƻǳǊ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΣ 
ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎΗ 

 
Name(s) _________________________________________________________________________________________   
 

Address ___________________________________________________________________,  Gainesville, FL  32601 
 

Phone _______________________________            Email __________________________________________________ 
 

Committee Interests: 
___ Board Member  ___ Crime Watch  ___ Holiday Events  ___ Newsletter Distribution  ___ Parks  ___ Schools  ____  Yard Sale 
 

Skills and/or resources I would like to make available to the Duckpond Neighborhood Association: 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I would also like to contribute to the following:  (optional)  
Duck Fund $ ___     Roper Park $ ___     Holiday Fund $ ___     General Fund $ ___  
 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŘǳŜǎΣ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻΥ  Duckpond Neighborhood Association, PO Box 5794, Gainesville, FL  32627 
Membership Dues, per household:   $15 (1 calendar year) 
 
5b! bŜǿǎ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭƭȅ ƭƛǎǘǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜǎ ƻŦ ǇŀȅƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  tŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƭƛǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜΥ   ψψψ  ȅŜǎ     ψψψ ƴƻ 

Join the Duckpond Neighborhood Association! 

duckpond board 
 

President 
Melanie Barr         377.4217 
 

Vice President 
Charles Covell         336.0127 
 

Secretary 
Margaret Posy                222-5850 
 

Treasurer 
Brian Miller         379.7948 
 

Directors 
Jill Dumas          317.1516 
George Papadi         373.1296 
Jane Fowler         377.9357 
Dan Rountree          
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊƛƻǳǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǝƳŜ 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ .ƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜ ōȅ 
ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎΣ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ boardDNA@googlegroups.comΦ 
²ƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΣ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ 
5ǳŎƪǇƻƴŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜΦ 

Please fill out and return the 
form below with your annual 
membership dues ($15 per 
household.)  Make your check 
payable to: 
 

Duckpond Neighborhood 
Association 
PO Box 5794 
Gainesville, FL  32627 
 

Stay Informed:  Join the DNA Update email list! 
 

To join, e-mail your address to boardDNA@googlegroups.com.  
DNA updates are typically sent out once or twice a month.  

DNA will never use your email for solicitation or political purposes.  


